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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Rempstone Parish Council held in Rempstone Village Hall at 7.30pm on Tuesday 14th September 2021
Present: Cllr R Gower (Chair), Cllr W Pearson (Vice Chair), Cllr M Hunter, Cllr C Johnson and Cllr A Lovett 
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), Nottinghamshire County Councillor John Cottee, Rushcliffe Borough Councillor Reg Adair and 2 members of the public.
1. Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Cllr Dalton and Cllr Santoro.
2. Declaration of Interests
None


3. Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 13th July 2021

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 13th July 2021 were accepted by the Council as a true and accurate representation of the meeting, proposed by Cllr Hunter, seconded by Cllr Pearson and signed by Cllr Gower.
4. Matters arising from the Minutes on Tuesday 13th July 2021
No matters arising.


5. Borough and County Council Matters
Cllr Cottee provided an update on County Council matters:

· The Big Notts Survey closes on 19th September.
· Cllr Cottee has some funding available through the Council’s Divisional Fund.

· The Local Improvement Scheme will be rebranded and relaunched later this year.

· The Tour of Britain will likely be coming through Nottinghamshire again in 2022, it is being discussed at a committee meeting this week.

· The officer handling “Quiet Lanes” was not available to attend this meeting but is happy to meet with representatives from the parish, date to be agreed.

Cllr Adair provided an update on Borough Council matters:

· No specific issues relating to Rempstone.

· Cllr Adair has some community funding available which the parish council can apply for.

· The parish council were concerned about the speed in which fly tipping is being addressed. A skip bag of rubble/rubbish has been left alongside the A60 for over a month. Clerk to send details to Cllr Adair.

· The parish council asked if Cllr Adair could raise the issue of lack of training, equipment and follow up from the police for the Community Speedwatch initiative.

6. Highways and Traffic

The results from the recent traffic survey carried out showed on Ashby Road an 85th percentile speed of 54.8mph Eastbound and 49.5mph Westbound. On Wymeswold Road, the Eastbound speeds were 34.8mph, with the Westbound speeds 38.9mph. This data was passed on to the police who have since been in the village at the bottom of Wymeswold Road with the mobile speed enforcement van.

A second temporary interactive speed sign has been placed on Wymeswold Road as you enter village. Cllr Cottee to discuss with Highways about potentially moving this further down the hill. Cllr Cottee was asked about the 3, 2, 1 speed notices as you enter villages. Cllr Cottee responded that Nottinghamshire County Council do not use these. The average speed cameras are set to be installed on the A6006 by Stanford Hall.

Cllr Pearson raised concern about the drain between 4 and 8 Main Street, the tarmac is dipped causing vehicles to bang as they hit the dip. Cllr Cottee to follow up with Highways.
7. Pavements

Three areas for improvement on the Wymeswold Road pavement were highlighted, the need for siding up, clearing the debris and making the surface more even. The parish council have already contacted Nottinghamshire County Council and the siding up will be considered for a future scheme.
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The pavement on the corner by the traffic lights as you turn Southbound onto the A60 is very narrow and in a poor state from HGVs mounting the pavement. The parish council asked if Cllr Cottee could refer this for moving further back as there is a grassed area behind. Cllr Cottee to arrange a site visit with one of the officers.

The traffic sign on the A60 Southbound as you approach the traffic lights from Costock is obscured by overgrown foliage.
8. Verges, Wildflowers and Bulbs

It is the intention to clear an area past the allotments on Wysall Lane to have as a dedicated wildflower area, remaining seed would be grown be residents for gardens and transplanting as plugs into molehills. Bulbs will be planted within the village along Main Street and Wymeswold Road.
A resident asked about the clearing of blackthorn on the verges further up Wysall Lane, suggesting that this should be cleared annually.
9. Update on New Village Sign
The sign has now been cast and has gone back to the manufacturer for painting, there is currently a backlog of work, however, it is anticipated that this will be completed by the end of October.

10. CCTV  
The link between the Wysall Lane cameras and the Village Hall fails to reconnect following a power cut, this is thought to be a fault with the transmitter/receiver. A quote for a replacement has been received, totalling £220+VAT (£264). Councillors agreed unanimously to the purchase of the replacement equipment, clerk to notify contractor. Future call outs will be charged at £20. A draft CCTV policy had been circulated prior to the meeting.
11. Allotments

There are a number of people on the allotment waiting list, it was agreed that priority should be given to village residents. 
Clerk to send a letter to the tenant who has not cultivated their plot this year and Cllr Pearson to speak informally to another tenant who appears to no longer be using their plot. A plot is likely to become available as the current tenants of another are moving from the village.

Following a discussion around the cutting of hedges, it was agreed that these were the responsibility of the tenants and any offers of help were from individuals and did not represent the work being carried out by parish council.
12. Finance

(a) Bank Reconciliation

The bank reconciliation had been circulated ahead of the meeting and was accepted by Councillors.
(b) Payments

The following payments were accepted by the Council. 

	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	14.09.2021
	Transfer
	Hall Hire
	Rempstone VH
	£30.00

	30.09.2021
	Transfer
	Q2 Salary
	R Hague
	£936.00


(c) Banking Arrangements

The current banking provider is introducing a monthly charge of £6 plus transaction fees. Only two banks, who do not charge, are taking on new customers, however, there are no guarantees they won’t introduce a charge. It was agreed to monitor the situation and review at the January meeting.
13. Planning

No new applications to discuss.

14. Open Session

A resident asked what was happening with the Highways Working Party, Cllr Gower responded that he had been waiting for the police to confirm arrangements for the Community Speedwatch training. Cllr Gower confirmed he would be scheduling a meeting before the November parish council meeting. 
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The resident chairing the Cemex Quarry Liaison Group asked for the parish council’s view on the timing of the next meeting, this had originally been planned for September. The main item to discuss was the incorrect positioning of the footpath along the northern edge of the site. 

Cllr Pearson had been approached by a resident who claimed their dog had been electrocuted by electric wire across one of the footpaths. Clerk to check the route.
15. Correspondence
(a) NALC AGM – Councillor Gower agreed to attend and represent the voting rights of the parish council. Proposed by Cllr Hunter, seconded by Cllr Lovett.
(b) Winter Salt – It was agreed to order the five free bags of winter salt to be delivered to the Village Hall and distributed to strategic locations around the village from there.
(c) Police Commissioner’s Have Your Say Event – This is taking place in Rushcliffe on 29th September, Cllr Gower to request to attend on behalf of the parish council. Tickets will be issued by ballot.

16. Councillor Reports and Next Agenda Items
It was noted the untidy state of the pavements around the village and that some bins were left out creating an eyesore.

Footpaths all ok.

Next agenda items to include: Highways and Traffic, Precept and Meeting Dates for 2022.
17. Date of Next Meeting

Parish Council Meeting – Tuesday 16th November 2021 at 7.30pm in Rempstone Village Hall

Cllr Gower thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.15pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________

